
 
 

Memo 
To: Common Council 

From: Mayor McFarland 

Date: November 30, 2022 

Re: Town Square Update  
 
Common Council Members, 
 

Below is a summary of the Town Square progress for  the upcoming two weeks. 
 

Next Two Weeks: 
 Lighted stair railings are coming in December 1st to be mounted on the concrete stairways. Should be 

installed within a week. 
 The guard railing for the Overlook Staircase near the bridge and sea wall will be delivered the week of 

Dec. 5th and will take a week to install. There were two damaged sections in shipping that need to be 
recoated. Hopefully all will be done by Friday Dec. 16th.  Once railings are installed, the perimeter 
fencing will be removed from the entire site.  

 The concrete subcontractor will be applying a penetrating sealer on Friday the 2nd. The goal is to open 
Water St. by the end of the day Friday or early Monday depending on how it dries. Fencing panels on 
the Eastside of Water St. on the east edge of the sidewalk will be installed so they can be opened.  

 The camera system has been ordered, but no timeline on delivery or installation.  
 
Thank you, 
 

Mayor McFarland 

Office of the 

Mayor 
 

 


